SNA General Meeting Agenda
April 9, 2015
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SUNNYSIDE

PROUD PAST - BRIGHT FUTURE





Present: Lee, Lorraine, Tony, Josh, Don Mack, Hannah, Stuart Fox, Michael and Jan Moliaro, Elena, Reuben, Jeff Cole, Dan, Nola Gray
Informal and social time/introductions

Meeting came to order at 7:10PM

2. Approve agenda, approve minutes

Reuben moved to approve ammended agenda, Lee seconded, motion passed-Josh and Hannah abstained

Motion to approve minutes, Jeff seconds, Motion to approved minutes passed, Hannah and Josh abstained. 

3. Cime Prevention: no report

4. Announcements: Don Mack announced there is a group doing protests in local restaurants, there is a document from the City of Portland with infrmation on these “Black Brunch Protests.” From Teri Poppino, Crime Prevention Coordinator for Inner Southeast
Reuben announced that BABA is interesed in more interchange between the SNA and BABA

5. Committee Reports

a. EP: Lee-Not much to report this time. Jan Molinaro said that the BABA meeting she atended today had discussed emergency preparation and BABA was very interested in expanding their EP

Next meeting 10:00AM at Fred Meyer on April 21rst 

b. Treasurer’s report: Josh

Balance: 12,744.27

c. Sunnyside Street Tree Team: Lee

Event-Spring Flower and Tree tour event co-sponsored with the Belmont Library: Sat April 25th 1-3PM meet at Library

Tree f Heaven project is still in progress. 

Next meeting on 23rd at Fred Meyer at 7PM (deli)

d. SEUL: Jeff: 

Did not attend the last board meeting, but did attend exec committee and Emergency Committee meeting-wrote letters to neighbors at Woodstock RE: the vegetarian restaurant-neighbors were concerned as the owner is the same owner who ran a “vegan strip club.” Owner assured neighbors that there will be no stripping at the new restaurant. April 27 at 7PM SEUL and oter sponsors will host an inclusionary housing seminar at the Community Music center and must RSVP for this event. On SEUL website there is an RSVP protal.

e. HABA: Teri came from the city to talk about 

Venture Portland May-4-7 promotion of  small bsinesses. 

Hawthorne Stree Fair August 16th, Bill Stites may help HABA get grassy site, getting bands/vendors, and performers are being secured. HABA is advocation keeping streets separate rather than a “Town Center” designation with Hawthorne, Belmnt, Division together. Don read a letter to the City composed to the Bureau of Planning from the HABA. 
 e.Belmont Street Fair: Reuben

Our Board has participated but not so much on a commercial level but on a volunteer level. Reuben is the liason this year and brought a sign up sheet for volunteers. Our September 12, Saturday-11-7PM

f. LUTC Dan:

Comp Plan updates is onging-effective 2017. Mixed use zone complex and Land Use designations are the main focus at this time. 

Dan’s LUTC this Monday in the fireside room at SEUL. 
Dan wants to reinforce that the Mixed Use Zone project is likely to be adopted end of 2016-it is “evolving.” The “stepback” concept -clarification is that the City is moving in the direction that the step backs will be allowed to be 4 stories, a 5th could be allowed for community benefit but it would be stepped back. Stepping back on backs of residential sites at Hawthorne. 3423 Howthorne (apartments) architech communicated that the design they submitted to the City are a work in progress-the architech agreed to come to the LUTC meeting to present a dramatically different design. Marty from the City will be reporting the “design overlays.” And sharing the design guidelines. 

6. Sunnyside Sign Update-Elena

Trying for years to get our sign put up. Elena updated everyone.Elena talked to somene who could XRay the foundation for about $500.00. Elena reminded the Board we have discussed a new location-exploring options.

Elena spoke with City Engineer and he asked her to set a meeting with him to look over pictures of underground. She is hopeful that he may help get a permit. Reuben suggested the Board approve a budget for the Xray because it seems to be the most economical solution. Discussion about potential cost of construction (cement base) ensued. Motion to fund Xray pending the outcome of Elena’s meting with City Engineer, to have $500.00 allocated, Lee seconded. Board approves Xray for approx $500.00 if we do not get a permit from the City after her meeting. Motion approved unanimously.
7. Elections in May: Tony

4 positions up for election are Tony, Josh Dan and Elena in May.

Tony asked those interested in Board let him know. Tony will speak with Katy from SEUL about outreach for the elections. Elena will not run, Josh undecided, Dan and Tony will run. 
8. 63% of our neighborhood are renters, Tony would like better outreach to these neighbors. Tony asked the renters group Community Alliance of Tenants (Cat is the rep, who produced the Renters comic book which came out last month, to come and present at our May meeting. Comic books are $20.00. Cat had suggested a $400.00 donation. Dan made a motion that SNA donate $100 to Community Alliance of Tenants to speak at our Meeting in May, Reuben seconded. Motion passed. Jeff and Josh abstained.
9. SNA Neighborhood Cleanup (Lorraine) May 9th at St Stephen at 9-noon
10. Communications: Tony

Josh: SEUL has put $1098.00 in our communications fund-Josh proposed we use this for the Newsletter as we have in the past. Josh will fill out paperwork for this ongoing designation.

Ads: Tony-from time to time we change ads in the newsletters. Tony proposed we pass an ads guidelines we can send to anyone who wants to advertise in our newsletter. Reuben moved to adopt this, Josh seconded. Josh asked how to reach new businesses-Tony suggested Don Mack with HABA, and Karen Hery alerted. No ammendedment was added. Motion passed. 
Tony said there is much to be desired with the minutes and agendas. Our FB group, website, Twitter account, the NextDoor site, Yahoo mailing list (seldom used), and the Newsletter. Tony suggested we use the drop box account for the neighborhood communications, we should be posting unofficial minutes shortly after meetings. 

Need to say unofficial on minutes-posting on website and NextDoor. 

Hannah volunteered to help with posting communications. Tony suggested and the Board agreed we let the Yahoo account go.

Mike would like to present on “Historic Architecture of Sunnyside” at our June Meeting. He feels the information could be very useful for those who may want to move into Sunnyside, and for those who are interested in learning more. Michael will present for ½ an hour at the June Meeting. 
11. Hawthorne 5-pack: Jeff

Jeff said the City of Portland will be getting lots of comments from different neighborhoods about what should happen on Hawthorne. He thinks it would be good to have a structure to bring these interests together. Sunnyside, HABA, Richmond, Hos-Abernathy, neighborhoods, for instance, would come together with a common set of goals. Discussion ensued.
Jeff made a motion to authorize the chair of the LUTC to write a letter to SEUL to express the SNA Board concern to give SEUL land Use issues more attention for advocacy for Hawthorne Land Use issues. Reuben seconded. Discussion ensued. Two in favor, one opposed, majority opposed. 

11. Line 15 because of the Bridge is being reconfigured, the City reconfigured the Eastside route-April 12 this begins for the structural support work on the Morrison Bridge. Tony suggested we write a letter to have Tony write a letter to Metro that the community should have had more input and mitigate this issue.
Tony will write the letter to Metro. Motion was made to approve Tony write the letter of request to Metro (Reuben) Josh seconded. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 9PM minutes recorded :Lorraine Henriques, SNA Board Secretary

